Harkstead Parish Council – Meeting Minutes

Date/Time:      Monday  - October 14 2013
Location – Harkstead Village Hall

Councillors Present: Roger Harward, John Pollett, Alison Looser, John Zalucki, Simon Leatherdale,




David Wood

Also present: PCSO Joanne Adams, 1 parishioner and clerk.

1. Apologies – Cllr. William Wrinch and District cllr. Davis Rose.
2. Declaration of Interest - none
3. Minutes of last meeting -  September 9, amended and signed.
4. Matters Arising – 1. No response from Royal Hospital School or Crown agents about destruction of trees along the shoreline. 2. Oak tree at end of River View Road, been inspected by Cllr. Leatherdale. It’s a healthy tree, not necessary to pollard, but could remove 3 lower branches.
Adjournment – PCSO Jo Adams reported no crimes in Harkstead in past month. Bentley way there had been thefts from cars, by people on quad bikes.  These also appeared to have been stolen as some were found in Thetford.  2.  Parishioner Jane Goyder asked if The Baker’s Arms should be listed as ‘An Asset of Community Value’.  PC agreed.

5. Village Sign – Dr. Walker has offered to donate a patch of land on his property to site the sign. 

 The group are now seeking legal advice, to go ahead with this.

6. Millennium Green – ROSPA report received, no pressing issues at present.  Simon Leatherdale had repaired the fence.
7. Planning Applications – There had been recent documentation of amendments to the latest  HMS Ganges application.  PC’s were amazed that there appeared to be no issues concerning the amount of extra traffic, both construction traffic and regular road users.
8. Footpaths – FP 39 overgrown. Clerk to report it again.
9. Financial Report – Current Ac. - £881,  Business Saver - £4300, Savings - £1672.  Expenditure - £21.75 Village Hall room hire July, Aug., Sept.  Clerk Exps. - £262.29 July, Aug., Sept.  John Zalucki - £181 for repairs to noticeboard in pub garden. Came & Company annual insurance - £324.99. All agreed, cheques raised and signed.
10. Correspondence – Should Harkstead have a village defibrillator and trained people to use it?  Apparently Holbrook and Shotley have one each.  PC agreed it was probably best to just stick with calling 999.
Adjournment - Dave Wood agreed that The Baker’s Arms should be listed.  He also said there would be a public appeal hearing in February about the Solar Panel farm in Tattingstone
11. Any other business –none.
12. Next meeting –Monday November 11 at 8pm
Meeting ended at 8.50pm.

